
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
MEMORANDUM 

 
TO: Board of County Commissioners 

Gary Schmidt, County Administrator 
 

FROM: Dan Johnson, Director 
 David Queener, Development Agency Program Supervisor 

DATE: October 14, 2021 

RE: Request for a Time Extension of Performance Requirements Included in a Post- 
Closing Escrow and Development Agreement  

 
The Development Agency sold property to a developer located on the northwest corner of 
Johnson Creek Boulevard and 92nd Avenue intersection on March 22, 2018. At closing, the 
developer was required to sign a Post-closing Escrow and Development Agreement. The 
agreement requires a $25,000 security deposit to be held in escrow, which will be returned to 
the developer if the agreed upon improvements are completed within 24 months of closing.  
 
The developer has submitted a letter (attached) requesting an indefinite extension of the 
time required to complete construction of a new hotel on the property. 
 
If an extension is agreed to, the Post-Closing Escrow and Development Agreement would 
need to be modified to include new terms identified by the Board. If the request is denied, 
the $25,000 security deposit currently held in escrow will be forfeited and disbursed to the 
Development Agency. 
 
Based on the information provided, staff would recommend the approval of the requested 
extension.  
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